
 
 
From: Tina Dutta   
Sent: 25 April 2023 16:15 
To: Section 62A Applications <section62a@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: Section 62A Planning Application: S62A/2023/0017 - Land at Tilekiln Green, Stansted, Great 
Hallingbury 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
I am writing to you with worry and strong objection to the above proposal. 
 
My family have lived in the village for over 30 years and we are so upset by the constant proposals 
for the planning of a 24hr logistics centre in this absolutely inappropriate location.  
 
Start Hill has become so dangerous in recent years. We have lived in this village for a long time and 
we love the location. The village atmosphere has changed over the last 10 years. I have 2 young 
children who use the roads on their bikes. I have 2 horses who regularly are ridden through the 
village. I am a runner also and am forced to run on the roads as there is not enough pavement.  
 
The village has already become dangerous for pedestrians, children, animals with the increasing 
vehicles coming through the village by the way of diversions for roadworks. These people drive at 
ridiculous speeds through the village and i am now forced to seek alternative routes in order to 
protect myself and family on our own doorstep. Sometimes we have no choice but to risk it.  
 
I understand that there have been amendments to the proposals but the increase in traffic during 
diversions, the pollution, the increased noise pollution, the damage to wildlife will be immense. The 
road through Great Hallingbury is already damaged and has so many pot holes some marked with 
cones, some are simple holes in the ground, drains with no covers. They are so dangerous.  
 
We have this year had Kites return to the area to breed and mistletoe growing in the trees. This area 
is so precious. The damage would be permanent and irreversible. 
 
This is a residential area. This is not an industrial area that can support such a proposal. The light 
pollution would also be so damaging. 
 
Please refuse planning for this logistics centre. I am not opposed to construction but this site is just 
not amd never will be appropriate. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Tina Smith  

 
  

  
  

 




